Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Town Hall Meeting
December 14, 2019
Call to Order:
Starlight Ranch HOA Town Hall meeting was held on Saturday, December 14, 2019, at the front clubhouse. President Curt Delong, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 11:00 a.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was taken. Board Members present were Curt Delong-President, Denise Koplar-Vice President, Linda Van Meter-Secretary, Dawn Hughes-Director, Bruce Halverson-Director, Linda McRobie-Director.  Georgia Moffat-Treasurer was also present. Jim Henley-Director had an excused absence.

Agenda
President Delong informed the residents present that the rent increase anticipated for next year is 4.25%. The Statutory committee has 30 days to respond and negotiate for a lower rate. 
President Delong advised the residents present that the fact that we do not have proper maintenance in our community and that we only have a part-time manager has no bearing on the negotiations for a lower rent increase. Negotiations are based on market comparisons to mobile home parks as chosen by ELS. President Delong does not believe that those properties compare fairly with our community. President Delong asked the residents present to provide him with any information they might have regarding those communities which are Mai Tai, Fairwinds, Hidden Valley and Palm Valley.

President Delong advised the residents present that the gate is now scheduled for March of 2020. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]During open discussion from the floor the following issues were mentioned:

1. We need to try to involve the Spanish portion of our community. We need a volunteer to translate English to Spanish and someone to encourage their participation in the HOA. The rules and by-laws are still not available in Spanish at the office.
2. Georgia Moffat advised the meeting that eviction proceedings are being taken against several homes with children living there. This is a slow process, but progress is being made.
3. A resident asked if there could be some leniency regarding parking in the street. He did describe an illegal tow at his home, however the rule states clearly “NO PARKING IN THE STREET”. The last time we allowed leniency cars ended up being parked in the street all day. Rescue vehicles had to dodge and weave around parked cars. Other cars were challenging the right of way and not yielding to oncoming traffic. In short it became dangerous to drive in here.
4. A resident asked if the mowers could edge only on his lot as he has blue flags to indicate that he does not want his lawn mowed.  No, the mowers will not do any individual requests. They are paid to mow and edge designated lots as requested by residents.




The meeting was adjourned at 12:00 P.M.
